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In September 2016 the Australian Government Productivity Commission 
released its preliminary findings report into Human Services.  On Monday 5

th
 

December 2016 this was followed up with the release of the Study Report which 
has identified social housing as a high priority.  The report states: 
 
“Housing assistance provides a safety net for those that are experiencing 
homelessness, or who face high barriers to sustaining a tenancy in the private 
rental market, and plays an important role in increasing their quality of life. 
 
Government entities manage four out of five social housing properties, with the 
remainder managed by not-for-profit community housing organisations. 
 
Demand for social housing outstrips supply.  This has resulted in long waiting 
lists and waiting times.  Approaches have been implemented overseas to 
provide greater choice of homes, even where there are supply constraints.  
 
Reform options could be also be explored in Australia to address supply 
constraints and increase housing options available for prospective social 
housing tenants. 
 
The second part of this inquiry is to make reform recommendations that help to 
ensure all Australians have timely and affordable access to high-quality services 
that are appropriate to their needs.  The final report will be submitted to the 
Australian Government in October 2017. 
 
To read the recently release report click here 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
A national campaign to save the National Partnership Agreement on 
Homelessness has been successful! 
 
The Federal Government has extended funding for homelessness services by 
one year!  The National Partnership Agreement on Homelessness has funded 
the sector since 2009 and has provided $115 million each year, matched by 
state and territory governments.   
 
The partnership represents one-third of funding for homelessness services, 
which help close to 80,000 clients each year, including women and children 
escaping family violence.  To read the full article click here  
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As published in the recent AHI’s Housing Works Journal 
 

Michelle Gegenhuber is the General Manager of Housing and Development for Anglicare SA.  In the latest edition of the 
AHI’s Housing Works Journal Michelle wrote an article titled “It’s All About Access” which highlights the need for greater 
supply in the affordable housing sector.  Michelle writes … 
 

“Housing stock is limited.  The National Rental Affordability Scheme (NRAS) is no more.  Affordable rental properties are 
few and far between.  These factors, combined with the growing incidence of smaller households, increase demand for 
affordable housing.  Housing access and support remains a fundamental challenge for communities around Australia.  It is 
not a problem unique to South Australia.” 
 

Anglicare SA’s Approach to Housing 
 

Anglicare SA’s approach to housing is based on working in partnership with tenants and partners to provide quality housing 
within communities that are attractive, vibrant and safe.  Anglicare SA also provides wrap around services and community 
connections to ensure sustainable tenancies.  To achieve this, Anglicare SA Housing has a strong focus on getting to know 
their tenants, building on their individual strengths and involving them in decisions about their properties and community. 
 

Where to Next? 
 

There is an ongoing pattern of housing unaffordability being at crisis level for people across Australia including workers on 
low incomes, retirees and people on benefits.  It highlights the continual inaction to address affordable housing options for 
low income households. 
 

Anglicare SA calls for a long-term national policy framework and action plan for social and affordable housing, which 
includes the following key priority areas. 
 

¶ Reform the tax system to support cheaper rental housing and reward investment in social and affordable housing 

¶ Supply a mix of housing that increases choice and meets different needs of people across the housing continuum 

¶ Grow the supply of social and affordable housing through building capacity of Tier 1 community housing providers 

with strategies that provide access to secured finance 

¶ Consistent inclusionary zoning with targeted social and affordable outcomes 

¶ Review of social housing rental policies to protect those in most need 
 

Subscribers to the Housing Works Journal can read the full article in the Volume 11 – Number 3 edition. 
 
 
 
 
 

As published on the Fifth Estate website 
 

Bridge Housing is delivering affordable and liveable homes 
 

Bridge Housing has recently completed its Bunya development in Western Sydney.  The $37 million project comprises 65 
two and three bedroom homes.  The homes were tenanted quickly to 250 people, 150 of them children, who had been 
struggling to find affordable rental accommodation near their workplaces and communities.  “Many of them had 
experienced high levels of anxiety about rental affordability, or had been living with family or friends in inappropriate 
conditions,” John Nicolades, Chief Executive of Bridge Housing said.  To read the full article click here 
 

Evergen and SGCH team up to cut community housing bills 
 

Renewable tech start-up Evergen has teamed up with St George Community Housing on a pilot project that promises to cut 
social and affordable housing energy bills by up to 80 per cent.  SGCH Group Chief Executive Scott Langford said low 
income households spent, as a share of household income, three times more than high income earners.  “It is these people 
who would benefit the most from energy saving measures in their homes, but who cannot afford the large upfront costs of 
items like solar panels.” To read the full article click here 

Anglicare SA Housing – It’s All About Access 
 

New initiatives for community housing providers in NSW 
 

http://www.thefifthestate.com.au/innovation/residential-2/how-bridge-housing-is-delivering-affordable-and-liveable-homes/87146
http://www.thefifthestate.com.au/innovation/residential-2/evergen-and-sgch-team-up-to-cut-community-housing-bills/87129


 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Junction Australia’s Affordable and Better Living Program was developed soon after properties were transferred from 
Renewal SA to Junction Australia.  Junction Australia consulted with tenants to get their ideas about how the organisation 
could support them to live more comfortably in their homes and keep their costs of living more affordable.  The program 
has two parts: 
 

¶ In part one, Junction Australia provided tenants with Eco Living Tips about actions they could take to save money 

and reduce their impact on the environment; and 

¶ In part two, Junction Australia offered tenants options to reduce their energy or water costs, or improve the 

comfort of their home environment. 

Junction Australia has recently commenced rolling out part two of this innovative program and it is proving very popular.  
This program allows tenants to choose from a range of options such as replacing their light globes with LED bulbs, installing 
a half-flush toilet cistern and replacing taps or shower heads with low-flow models.  The most popular initiatives have been 
the installation of fans, external blinds for windows or having windows treated with solar film to prevent heat transfer. 
 
The program works on a points based system and each item offered is allocated a certain number of points.  Tenants are 
able to choose options to the value of 10 points.  The program is being delivered in a staged rollout so that approximately 
130 properties at a time receive the offer.  Zone one offers are now being delivered while zone two recipients are in the 
process of deciding which options to choose. 
 
The following comments from Mitchell Park residents attributes to the early success of this initiative:  Danielle – “I’m very 
happy with the fans, they’re really quiet and the lights are very bright, and the contractors were very nice.” Sue – “Since 
Junction Australia took over the management of my home we have been very happy, their latest initiative is further proof 
of how much they care about their tenants”. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

As published in a Media Release on Wednesday 23
rd

 November 2016 
 
“The latest Rental Affordability Index shows housing stress is a common reality for people in the rental market, especially 
those on low incomes, who have little left to spend on essentials like food, electricity, fuel and education, after paying 
rent”, said Andrew Cairns, CEO Community Sector Banking.  “People in the lowest income households are being pushed out 
of the rental market and into poverty and homelessness – this situation is most dire in Sydney.” 
 
Produced by National Shelter, Community Sector Banking and SGS Economics & Planning, the RAI is an easy to understand 
indicator of rental affordability relative to household incomes across Australia.  Released biannually, the RAI is intended to 
complement the Housing Affordability Index (HAI), which is a price index for the purchase of houses. 
 
Adrian Pisarski, Executive Officer of National Shelter, said the index shows “low income households continue to face 
unaffordable rents and high levels of housing stress despite some improvements in the rental market – additional supply in 
capital cities has not eased rental affordability for low income households”. 
 
“We are most concerned that there is no national strategy to tackle housing affordability, especially when we see that 
additional supply is not reaching low income households, and increases in homelessness are being reported,” Pisarski said. 
 

Adelaide reasonable but volatile 

 
While Adelaide scored reasonably overall in the latest index, there was some volatility.  The average household renting in 
Greater Adelaide spent near 27% of total income on rent.  To read the full Media Release click here 
 

Junction Australia implements affordable  
and better living program in Mitchell Park 
 

Australia’s rental affordability crisis  
pushing people into homelessness 
 

http://communitysectorbanking.com.au/application/assets/uploads/editor/file/RAI%20Media%20Release_231116_FINAL(1).pdf


 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

As published on the Renewal SA website 
 

To help industry understand housing affordability issues, Renewal SA has developed reports highlighting key housing 
demand and supply data.  Information about housing demand and supply is organised by local government area, as well as 
an overview for the state. 
 

The information is intended to be used to establish affordable housing demand.  The reports are also useful for market 
research for the residential industry to identify housing demand. 
 

To read these reports click here 
 

 
 
 
 

As published on the Real Estate Conversation website 
 

The Asbestos Education Committee has launched ‘Healthy House Checklists’ and a website to help homeowners identify 
and manage asbestos in their properties. Homeowners, renovators and tradies now have a step-by-step guide to help them 
identify asbestos and to prevent them from being exposed to asbestos fibres.  The service will be the only one of its kind in 
Australia.  
 

For more information including a range of fact sheets and understanding the legalities of dealing with asbestos click here 
 
 
 
 
 

As published on the Australian Government’s Treasury website 
 

On 7 January 2016, the Australian Government announced the establishment of an Affordable Housing Working Group 
following a request from Treasurers at the Council of Federal Financial Relations for further work on housing affordability. 
 

The Working Group focussed primarily on investigating ways to boost the supply of affordable rental housing through 
innovative financing models.  These models are aimed at the social housing sector and the private rental market for low-
income and disadvantaged households. 
 

The Working Group undertook a public consultation process which included a call for submissions from interested parties 
on innovative ways to improve the availability of affordable housing.  On 3

rd
 November 2016 the Working Group delivered 

its report to Heads of Treasuries.  At the CFFR meeting on 2
nd

 December 2016, Treasurers considered the Working Group’s 
report and agreed to the recommendations and further work will be carried out in 2017.  To read the full article click here 
 
 
 
 
 

As published in a News Release from John Rau MP 
 

Red tape has been cut and the administration burden eased for registered charities in South Australia under legislation 
which comes into force from 1

st
 December 2016. 

 

South Australia has become the first state to enable streamlined reporting that will save time and money for charities 
registered under the national charity regulator, the Australian Charities and Not-for-Profits Commission (ACNC). 
 

In a move welcomed by the industry, changes to the collections for Charitable Purposes Act 1939 (CCP Act) have eliminated 
the need for charities licensed in South Australia to report to both Consumer and Business Services (CBS) and the ACNC. 
 

To read the full News Release click here 

Housing affordability reports describe the nature 
of local housing supply and demand 
 

Asbestos ‘Healthy House Checklists’ launched 
 

Affordable Housing Working Group  
 

Double reporting requirements scrapped for charities 
 

https://renewalsa.sa.gov.au/building-our-future/affordable-housing/%23statistics___reports
http://asbestosawareness.com.au/?runonce=1
http://www.treasury.gov.au/ConsultationsandReviews/Consultations/2016/CFFR-Affordable-Housing-Working-Group
http://www.premier.sa.gov.au/index.php/john-rau-news-releases/1529-double-reporting-requirements-scrapped-for-charities


 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
FRIDAY 16

TH
 DECEMBER 2016   CHCSA 2016 Office Closure 

 
MONDAY 9

TH
 JANUARY 2017   CHCSA Resumes Business for 2017 

 
MONDAY 30

TH
 JANUARY 2017   Chintaro Workshop 

 
FRIDAY 3

RD
 FEBRUARY 2017   First Associations’ Forum for 2017 

 
WEDNESDAY 8

TH
 FEBRUARY 2017   First Central Forum for 2017 
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